No.	Date Received	Lead Petitioner	No. of Signatures	Description	Presented To	Referred To	Date Acknow- ledged	Contact Officer	Action Taken	Review Requested / Outcome
1	2/6/20	Jeffery Wager	62	Request for speed reduction measures on Town End Road, Ecclesfield	Cabinet – 17/6/20	Cllr Bob Johnson	18/6/20	Julie Jennings	Email sent 24/6/20 informing that the Council would assess accident statistics at this location, and forward on details of the petition to the South Yorkshire Safety Camera Partnership. Contact details of the Partnership provided.	
2	2/6/20	Matt Smith	127	Save Sheffield libraries	Cabinet – 17/6/20	Cllr Mary Lea	18/6/20	June Henson/Denise Gambles	No action – lead petitioner rang 17/7/20 to advise that Cllr Mary Lea had addressed his concerns as part of her responses to public questions raised at the Cabinet meeting on 17/6/20	
3	17/6/20	Nicola McArdle	206	Requesting the Council to reverse its decision to grant planning permission re Planning Application – 20/00651/FUL – Erection of flats on Bole Hill Lane	City Growth – 17/6/20	Planning		Diane Holgate	Email sent 7/8/20 informing that the Local Planning Authority has no power to simply withdraw planning permission, and that a third party challenge can only be pursued through the courts by way of Judicial Review.	
4	7/7/20	Linda Hennessy	682	Requesting the preservation of the community space on the corner of Cobden View Road and Northfield Road, Crookes	Cabinet – 15/7/20	Cllr Bob Johnson	17/7/20	Julie Jennings	Email sent 17/9/20 informing that the applications for planning permission referred to (20/1933/FUL and 20/01651/FUL) had both been withdrawn, and that the Council's Enforcement Team was looking into the issue regarding the fence that still existed around the site to see if any action can be taken thereon.	
5	9/9/20	Eleanor Coppard	511	Requesting a Walk with Pride crossing in the City Centre	Council – 9/9/20	Cllr Bob Johnson	16/9/20	Joanne Short	Email sent 9/11/20 informing of the rainbow crossing which had been installed on Pinstone Street as part of the Covid-19 temporary social distancing highway works, and which had been completed to support Sheffield Pride. As part of further plans to enhance the public realm, the Council would look into the possibility of retaining a rainbow crossing at a key city centre location. Consideration would have to be given to ongoing maintenance costs and compliance with regulations associated with traffic signs on the highway.	
6	9/9/20	Mohammad Aslam	22	Requesting action regarding disruption to residents caused by visitors to the mosque at 2 Osgathorpe Road and 306 Barnsley Road	Council – 7/10/20	Cllr Bob Johnson	8/10/20	Joanne Short	Email sent 15/10/20 informing that the issue had been raised with Parking Services. The Council was investing in a three-year programme of area-wide parking controls at key locations in the city, and this area would be monitored to see if any additional restrictions are required.	
7	2/11/20	Kurtis Crossland	975	Requesting the extension of free school meals over the Christmas holiday	Council – 4/11/20	The Leader (Cllr Julie Dore)		Lisa Hattersley	Email sent 19/11/20 informing of the action taken by the Council in providing supermarket vouchers to all eligible free school meal pupils in the City during half-term. Lead petitioner informed of the Government's Winter Grant Scheme and of the Council's plans to make food provision for FSM eligible children over the Xmas holidays.	
8	1/12/20	Kate	56	Requesting the installation	Council – 2/12/20	Cllr Bob	4/12/20	Joanne Short	Email sent 15/12/20 informing of the collision data at	

		Monaghan		of double-yellow lines and traffic-calming measures at Rundle Road/Kenbourne Road		Johnson			this junction over the last five years, and indicating that such data did not warrant the introduction of either traffic-calming measures or double-yellow lines.	
9	25/11/20	Matt Smith	713	Requesting the listing and re-opening of Tinsley Carnegie Library	Council -2/12/20	Cllr Mary Lea	4/12/20	June Henson/Denise Gambles	Email sent 25/1/21 informing that such applications were made via Historic England, who consider whether buildings should be listed against set criteria. The decision as to whether a building was listed is made by the Department for Digital, Culture, Media and Sport, based on the recommendations of Historic England.	
10	27/11/20	Kurtis Crossland	112	Requesting the Council to implement a 20 mph zone in Westfield and to work with South Yorkshire Police to tackle speeding in the area	Council – 2/12/20	Cllr Bob Johnson	4/12/20	Joanne Short	Email sent 15/12/20 informing that the area was currently 11 <sup>th</sup> on the Council's delivery schedule, therefore would not be delivered in the next few years in accordance with regional funding allocations. Lead petitioner informed that there was a slight possibility that it could be delivered earlier through the Council's own Road safety Fund.	
11	1/12/20	Dave Allen	15	Objecting to Planning Application 20/03197/FUL – St Luke's Church, Blackbrook Road	City Growth – 1/12/20			Adam Chapman	Application granted conditionally – notice sent 3/2/21.	
12	20/11/20	Cllr Anthea Brownrigg	31	Objecting to the application for a premises licence (94/20) – Traxx Market, Market Place, Chapeltown	Licensing Sub- Committee – 14/12/20			Clive Stephenson	Application granted, subject to conditions, by the Licensing Sub-Committee at its meeting held on 14/12/20. Lead petitioner present at the meeting.	
13 and 14	3/2/21	Anna Parkin	750 and 391	Requesting the Council to declare a biodiversity/ecological emergency	Council – 3/2/21	Cllr Mark Jones	8/2/21	Joanne Short	Email sent to lead petitioner 8/2/21 attaching a document – Declaration of an Ecological Emergency in Sheffield, asking her to review and discuss its contents with Cllr Jones.	
15	3/2/21	Rob Reiss	587	Requesting the Council to provide urgent support in terms of winter fuel payments for vulnerable people	Council – 3/2/21	Cllr Paul Wood	8/2/21	Lesley Dyson	Email sent 3/2/21 containing information on how the Council was supporting residents and tenants during the pandemic.	
16	1/3/21	Amanda Robinson	375	Requesting road safety measures on Mortimer Road	Council – 3/3/21	Cllr Julie Grocutt	4/3/21	Joanne Short	Letter sent (via email) 15/3/21 informing that, due to the number of similar requests and the current budget position, such requests had to be assessed and prioritised. Reference was made to a number of minor road safety improvements and maintenance work already undertaken on Mortimer Road in recent years.	
17	1/3/21	Ann Woolhouse	241	Requesting urgent action to tackle the dangerous parking on the road around Rother Valley Country Park and to work with the Country Park and Rotherham MBC to come up with a long-term solution to the problem		Cllr Julie Grocutt	4/3/21	Joanne Short	Letter sent (via email) 15/3/21 informing of the progress made in terms of action to address the problems, and further plans, which would involve working with the Country Park and Rotherham MBC to find a long-term solution.	
18	1/3/21	Sophie	876	Requesting the Council to	Council – 3/3/21	Cllr Paul	4/3/21	Lesley Dyson	Email sent 8/3/21 providing information on Council	

				Council house repairs in line with other regional local authorities					times differed from other local authorities.	
19	8/3/21	Michelle Hinson	542	Requesting that Bring Out Your Rubbish days are re- introduced	Council – 31/3/21	Cllr Mark Jones	1/4/21	Joanne Short	Letter sent (via email) 28/4/21 informing of the assistance provided by the Council for residents to responsibly dispose their waste, including Bring Out Your Rubbish Days, which are available on request, subject to funding. Lead petitioner informed that, at present, there was no Council budget to fund such days, but that there may be opportunities through the impending establishment of Local Area Committees.	
20	29/3/21	Damien Callaghan	6	Requesting CCTV in Page Hall	Council – 31/3/21	Cllr Paul Wood	1/4/21	Lesley Dyson	Email sent 13/4/21 informing of the resources directed to try and reduce anti-social behaviour in the Page Hall area, which included both preventative and enforcement work, and including CCTV at key locations. A dedicated manager had also been introduced to support the partnership services working in the area.	
21	15/3/21	Chloe Cheeseman	5810	Requesting a pedestrian crossing on Abbey Lane, between Ecclesall Woods	Council – 31/3/21	Cllr Julie Grocutt	1/4/21	Joanne Short	Letter sent (via email) 12/4/21 informing that the pandemic had resulted in an increase in such requests, due to people walking more. Consideration would be given to appropriate measures on Abbey Lane, which would be sympathetic with the surroundings. A feasibility study had also been commissioned to identify various options to install.	
22	28/3/21	Kurtis Crossland	424	Requesting a speed camera in Mosborough and for the Council to work with the police to tackle speeding in Mosborough	Council – 31/3/21	Cllr Julie Grocutt	1/4/21	Joanne Short	Letter sent (via email) 12/4/21 informing that safety cameras were managed by the South Yorkshire Safety Camera Partnership (SYSCP), who were part of South Yorkshire Police. The request has been forwarded to the SYSCP for consideration. SYP have also been asked to consider Mosborough for the Community Speed Watch initiative.	
23	28/3/21	Adil Mohammed	265	Requesting that household waste recycling centres be open seven days a week and that Bring Out Your Rubbish Days be reintroduced	Council – 31/3/21	Cllr Mark Jones	1/4/21	Joanne Short	Letter sent (via email) 12/4/21 informing that Beighton and Blackstock Road Household Waste Recycling Centres (HWRC) will be open seven days a week from 1/4/21. Lead petitioner informed that community groups, TARAs or local areas could organise Bring Out Your Rubbish Days, with funding available to cover costs.	
24	5/5/21	Jagmeet Guraya	326	Objecting to application for a premises licence – The Beer Dog, 108 Charlotte Road						
25	13/5/21	Louise Barker	11	Requesting the closure of the pedestrian access to and from Springwood Gardens				Adam Chapman		